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(Kurmision Inangokkon Tano’ Chamoru)

P.O. Box 2950 Hagdtiia, Gudhan 96932 Phone: 649-5263 ext. 400 Fax: 649-5387

COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
Department of Land Management Conference Room
31 Floor, ITC Buidling, Tamuning
Thursday, March 15, 2018, 2017; 1:03 p.m. — 5:28 p.m.

. CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order at 1:03 p.m. by Chairwoman Pika Fejeran.

. ROLL CALL
Present were Chairwoman G. Pika Fejeran, Vice Chairman Joseph |. Cruz,
Commissioner Amanda L.G. Santos, Administrative Director Michael Borja,
Legal Counsel Nicolas Toft, and Chamorro Land Trust Commission Staff.

There was a quorum.

il. APPROVAL OF MINUTES (February 15, 2018)

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz moved to approve the minutes. Commissioner
Amanda Santos seconded the motion. There were no objections, motion
passed.

v. PUBLIC COMMENTS
1. Mr. James G. Sablan

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Hafa Adai Sir please step forward and state your
name for the record.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: You have a letter on your desk
addressed to Commissioner Sablan.

James Sablan: Buenas Madam Chair, Board Members, Chamorro Land
Trust staff. Thank you for the opportunity to submit my request to lease Lot
480-35-1 in Agat pursuant to Public Law 22-18. | would like to first of all to
first of all provide the chronology of events during the last 22 years pursuing a
lease agreement with the Chamorro Land Trust agency. On December 2:
1995 | submitted the application at the Chamorro Land Trust and 10 days
later | paid the $50, the processing fee, and then on August 5, nine years
later | received a letter from Mr. (inaudible) Dungat, Jr., he was the
administrative director authorizing to initiate the survey of one acre on a
Portion of Lot 480 in Agat. | received that notice and on August 16, it's a
Notice of Intent to Award was
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signed by both the administrator which is Mr. Dungat and myself on August 19 consisting
of one acre of Lot 480 according to my file and there was a delay...| can give you a delay
to a lot of things but basically the office was relocated in many occasion and subsequently
there was not follow up on the (inaudible) 710 and then on February 10, 2015 | received a
call from Mr. John Acfalle who is representing the Chamorro Land Trust Commission and
we discussed the pending application and the surveying of the one acre Lot 480 in Agat. |
informed him that | was ready and able to move forward with this survey immediately and
today | can still do that, move forward right away. Again, nothing happened there was no
follow up and as | called the office | was informed that Mr. Acfalle was no longer working
for the agency. However, | went ahead and documented our conversation and | have
attached a copy for your file. | received another phone call from Lydia Taleu regarding Lot
480 and Lot 457 in Agat. She requested the Notice of Intent dated September 29, 2004
and | provided her a copy. There were two lots that was evidently provided to me and |
gave both copies to Lydia. On July 31, 2017 which is just last year, t again informed by
Lydia, Lorraine Nededog, and Jhoana Casem that Lot 488-35 in Agat is being scheme and
there’s no time frame that was given to me to finalize the lease agreement and that was the
latest information that | got. Then on January 28, 2018 which is just three months ago |
again received a call from Jhoana Casem requesting to meet on Monday, February 5 at
9:00 am to discuss the half acre lot on Lot 35 (inaudible) in Agat. Upon reviewing my lease
and this development of the form that the additional half acre lot will then be transferred, |
requested to do a courtesy review on the property and both Lorraine and Jhoana Casem
were there and they both saw that the property that was provided to us on anticipate on
being designated to me, somebody put a kaskau and blocked the road for us to access the
property, there was two big kaskau (gravel)and they literally blocked the road so we cannot
enter on the back way of the road, however we did meet with the neighbor and he was nice
enough to show us the property to his property and subsequently we found out the property
that was designated is a 30 degree decline and on the other side is another 30 degree
decline so subsequently to me it was a (inaudible) river basin and it was not feasible to do
some farming there because the neighbor told us that it gets flooded during rainy season,
and just today | talked to Jhoana and due to environmental issues on that particular
property it was not feasible to turn that over to me and maybe she can explain to the
Commission on what was the environmental issue but she did mention there was a
concern from the Army Corps of Engineer. So basically Madam Chair and members of the
Commission I've been struggling for the last 22 years in trying to move forward with the
lease agreement and all 'm asking is an approval for one acre | really requested for four
acres but | understand that there was downsize so that they can accommodate a number
of people. | understand that but half acre maybe suitable for residential but for agriculturai
you need about an acre so alf I'm asking is an approval to be granted what was already
given to me in 2004 which is an acre of property in Lot 480.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Thank you Mr. Sablan, | appreciate putting this together for
us, as often our public comments are mostly just verbal so this helps...maybe we can have
our land agent (interrupted).

James Sablan: Can [ have one more thing. | wanted to show this to the board that in
today's newspaper. It's basically | was happy to see this report that a lot of the farmers
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have contributed to the community and with our retail outlets like Payless they have paid
$1.6 million to the farmers in producing cucumbers, papaya, watermelon, squash, and
(inaudible). So this is a really good information that our people are doing what they are
supposed to do. | would like to submit as a (interrupted).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Mr. Sablan | just want to focus our discussion with...there's a
public law that allows us to only give out half acre at this point in time so if you wanted one
acre you have to have legistative approval for that so we wouldn't be able to approve that
today.

James Sablan: If | have to...1 know it's difficult getting 15 legislators to agree but if | have
to and perhaps, maybe | can start with half acre. We can start with that.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: What is the issue with the property, it's because
it's on a ravine or...is this in the Santa Ana area?

James Sablan: It's not on the lot that was originally given to me but on the lot next to the
road is Lot 480-1 and | attached the map that was given to me and it was on the
designated at the time which was in July 2017. That's the map that was given to me.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So his original Notice of Intent was for this (inaudible)?

Jhoana Casem: A Portion of Lot 480 so if you look at the map the 35-1 it's schemed out
for (inaudible) which had already been surveyed by somebody so we requested to
schemed out the whole area but due to some pending maps that haven'’t been submitted
35-1 is one of the ones that are still pending submission of the final map so that's why |
advised Mr. Sablan that the lot which is right behind this house is two half acre lots that
were schemed out for him. It's 35-3 and 2.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Those were the ones that you said are sloped?

James Sablan: It's (inaudible) on both sides, and there’s a river there and according to
the neighbor it gets flooded during...because (inaudible) and it goes through that channel.
So I'm asking for the property that’s little bit higher next to the road.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: But it's unusable according to this.

Jhoana Casem: We are not surveyors so...I've gone up there but I've been through all the
vegetation | cannot really see it, but | did speak with my director and he did advice to go
ahead and request with survey to see if they can actually access the area so this is the two
lots that were on the initial scheme.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: Who did the scheme on these 2 and 3, is it a final survey
already?
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Jhoana Casem: No this hasn't been surveyed yet. The one has been surveyed is 35-1
that's why it's schemed out to one acre. But the one that we showed him is the one
adjacent to this property here.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: Who's doing the survey or the scheme for 35-2 and 37
Jhoana Casem: This is the scheme that was completed by Survey Division.
Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: The lot he's asking for, when was that surveyed?

Jhoana Casem: This was surveyed many, many years ago, the problem is we are having
some issues with the current surveyor who hasn't submitted the final map and we
discussed that...some of them are pending so we are still requesting from that surveyor to
submit all of those pending maps.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: The surveyor was hired from a private?

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Yes. So someone on our list has already paid for, | assume to
have it surveyed?

Jhoana Casem: Yes. He surveyed for one, that's 35-1 that was surveyed for one acre the
surveyor just hasn't submitted the map.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: Why are we doing an acre when we can only give half
acre?

Jhoana Casem: Well, they have a lease.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: So the schemes were done because of existing
leases and the assignments like Mr. Sablan where they were assigned a portion of, an
undefined portion of and so we have to do a scheme to determine who has surveyed the
(inaudible) and how do we partition the rest, the remaining parcels.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: Is there any other area that you can assign on Lot 480-297

Jhoana Casem: | did advice Mr. Sablan that we do have lots in the area but there's
nothing that's a full acre and | did explain to him that there’s half acres but as he mentioned
he's going to start off with half but there's nothing adjacent to it (inaudible).

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: Are we talking the same side 2 and 3, the half-acre...or
different half-acre?

Jhoana Casem: Within the 480.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So the lot is asking for is already taken and there's a lease on
that?
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James Sablan: The reason why | was requesting that (inaudible) it wasn't identified, there
was no name on that then and that map was dated July 21-2017 and every other lots were
identified so that's the reason why. | went personally and surveyed the lot, it is a flat area
and then it blocks again on the back side but still it's usable.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: So what over options do we have?

Jhoana Casem: A lot of the Agat are actually walk-through there’s a big slope going down
s0 even the ones that we tried to introduce to some people for residential they don’t want it
because of the terrain and rainfalls it's going to go through their housing so there are
(paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Other than 480 there's other areas?
Margarita Borja (CLTC): Yes.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Mr. Sablan unfortunately that lot that you requested...doesn't
have a name on this map that you have provided it has already been leased out and the
lessee has paid for the survey and is investing money in that property already so | would
just ask that you work with the land agent to find the property that's suitable. We do have a
guideline that we (inaudible) show you three properties and you choose one so you know
there's so many people on our list that we need to show properties to but it sounds like
you're really ready and eager to get out and start farming. It looks like there is access to
the back Lot 35-2 or -3.

Jhoana Casem: The adjacent lot is actually residential so these are residential lot and
actually all been surveyed as well, but again its pending maps.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: This is the same region which some of the money
from the infrastructure fund is taken... to put $30,000 power poles in to that parcel.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | would ask you to work with the land agent and we probably
not going to be able to find you the perfect ideal lot but if there’s a lot of water running
through there you have irrigation and (paused).

James Sablan: Yes | actually almost slipped when going down to that property so it's not
conducive if you gave it to anybody, | mean, you can't farm in that property because once
they start planting the water will just wash it away that's my suggestion. There’s several
lots up there that was given to people and nothing had happened and | specifically asked
for {inaudible) but I'm going to leave it with the Commission. I'm retired and I've been
waiting for loan package so | don't know how long my health will be in good health but | am
just trying to pursue something that | can help benefit the community in developing some
agriculture...it could be agriculture, hydroponic, | was thinking of hydroponics. My family,
we used to have an egg farm on the Marine Drive that was long time ago and we used to
own a lot of the property until the government confiscate it because of taxes but my family

CLTC Meeoting Minutes
March 15, 2018
5|50



used to produce a lot of poultry and piggery but when you not there to monitor and watch it
they become missing...so we had difficulties to farm.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: We had a number of issues in this area in
particular you see this one road that goes in to the beach area, that really wasn't the
assigned easement but that road got paved there and so we had {o realign the easement in
doing so we actually had to relocate the people who had been assigned that lot because it
became an easement and realignment for the Chamorro people it was just not sensible to
put the easement where it was supposed to be now that the road was there and in that
area, yes, I've been up there’s a lot of (inaudible) all arcund there so makes traveling pretty
difficult. On the beachside it's all private property but in the center and some of those
properties, right, in this area is all Chamorro Land Trust.

James Sablan: Madam Chair | don’t want to take any more time with the committee with
the meeting here but I leave it to the Commission we continue to dialogue and see what we
can come up with. But if you can expedite more properties (paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: We will and there was a hold in the latter part of
last year that we had to put on held until we got released again earlier, in just a month or so
ago, so that was the reason things stopped as well but we're working on it. You are right,
you had already been talked to many years ago and your application is in the period where
they're still trying to sign people so Mr. Sablan thank you for your patience.

James Sablan: | did contact the one surveyor and we were ready to move forward but
they never gave us the green light so again (paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Please coordinate with Jhoana to make sure that
surveyor that you are talking to is on our list and we will prefer you use those because
(interrupted).

James Sablan: That was 2004.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: A while back? Well even here that we are having
a problem with surveyor in this area that hasn’t submitted their maps and that's a concern
to us because people paid for those surveys but they are not completed so we've been
working with those surveyors to force them to finish their projects.

James Sablan: Thank you very much for your time.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Thank you Mr. Sablan. Okay was there anyone else that
wants to sign up for public comment today?

V. OLD BUSINESS
1. CLTC - GEDA MOU
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Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Okay we will move on to the next item on the agenda under
old business we have CLTC-GEDA MOU.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: We discussed in the last meeting a draft MOU to
engage with GEDA so that they can begin doing the work for the Chamorro Land Trust and
the leasing because we had allowed the other one to expire so we have to complete a new
one again. In the previous one they issued us the amount that they were going to be
collecting for service fees which was a set about at 14% through the duration of the
agreement and in this one what we have agreed upon is they will determine what those
upfront cost have been to do with RFP or any kind or proposal to find a lessee for
commercial properties and then be charging 14% up to that period in which they exhaust
those fees and then 10% thereafter for the duration of the agreement, basically or if we
continue the agreement to go forward. The agreement also goes littie bit longer than
before so we don't have to keep renewing it but | think we set it up for a period of 10 years
with options to renew. And then the other part of it is that the lessee or whoever is
determined to become the lessee their payments will be made in two parts, one part ours,
other part directly for GEDA with the service fee paid to them and that way we're not
having issues with collection of fees.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): ! apologize for Mr. Toves he got called away for an emergency.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Thanks for being here again | remember it's not the first time
we've met for this MOU. | had some questions, | think the overall (inaudible) of the MOUs
where we want it to go § think now it's just a little nuts and boits to be adjusted or questions
that | had. On page 2 of the MOU the first paragraph, it says “the Chamorro Land Trust
has identified and retained the services of GEDA to assist with the development
management and maintenance of Chamorro homeland designated for commercial leasing
or licensing pursuant to Public Law 3395 and financing of capital improvements and
infrastructure so said land will be developed pursuant to requirements of law”. | read this to
say the capital improvements and infrastructure so that said lands refers back to
commercial homelands. It's all of them, right?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): Yes, that wasn’t the intent. We normally require private developers to
provide their own infrastructure at their cost | believe this statement, “financing of capital
improvements” was for the residential subdivisions that Chamorro Land Trust is
responsible for providing infrastructure on. So you're correct Madam Chair that should not
refer to commercial lease it should refer to the other properties.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: That's how it should read. And then it was mentioned in that
paragraph GEDA to assist with the management. Development, management, and
maintenance of Chamorro home land designated for commercial leasing and then the next
paragraph continue to say “GEDA will provide the CLTC with general consultancy and
property management services™. | believe property management services as discussed
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previously on the Commission it was taken out of this MOU we did not need your
assistance to manage the properties, we need you on the front end to develop the RFP
and that whole process and then once the lease is signed and you're being paid your 14%
and we get our 86% then | don't think we need any management services. Director?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Since they are being paid, if there's anything that
comes up and then even after that with the 10% anything that comes up that's related they
will be the ones to help in managing whatever kind of issues that might arise with the
lessee such as when it comes up with technicality issues or legal issues as well because
that's what the fees are designed to do so that it will be and the 10% maintenance fee
thereafter will be for any kind of other stuff so if their getting paid for something they should
at least be doing something.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So what would the other stuff be because the property in
litigation, the Laguna, if this MOU were in effect we would be reimbursing them for all of
their efforts anyway so {paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Right, that's the problem if no lease was done
there’s no money, no revenue coming in and they be taking the bulk of afl the expenses
solely on themselves some of those expenses weren't coming from us but that's the case
something does happens as well. But its just that if anything comes up in management of
other properties that you guys do what would those other services be that comes up after
leases’ been initiated are there going to be other activities that comes up that require your
attention?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We always, obviously, the payment of rent we make sure that the
tenant pay what they are required to pay and when they are required to pay and we do
periodic inspections to make sure that they are in compliance with the lease agreement
and take action if they are not.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: So if they are late they could be chasing after
those guys too for collection.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: But we would be paying them to do that work for us?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: They are already getting paid, that's part of their
fees.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): It will be part of the 14%.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Do we not have the in-house capability? We're doing it now,
we're telling our lessee’s when they are late and sending them invoices and statements?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Yes but the ones we do directly. Right, but that's
like the Golf Course that were given to us to have to do.

CLTC Meeting Minutes
March 15, 2018
8|50



Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: In area now in the Chamorro Land Trust, who would he
communicate if there was an issue going on? Does he report back to the Commission in
the event that there's a lease going on there’s an issue (inaudible)?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Right, they would because (inaudible). They will
bring it up to the Chamorro Land Trust and there's particular concerns, let's say for
example, the lessee determines that they don’t want to renew or pay then we would be
given them instructions. If the Chamorro Land Trust Commission agrees to this MOU the
GEDA board has to also agree with the terms. Their terms was set at 14% for the duration
or nothing and we got down to 14 and then 10 later on but | mean if it's just for the upfront
initial | don't know their board will agree to anything more or agree to do the MOU. We do
have to rely on their expertise for doing the kind of proposal request services for real
property, they are the agency for the Government who does those kind of things and then
the other part of this agreement as well is when those monies do come in to assist in trying
to achieve some kind long term loan to do the infrastructure development that we talked
about earlier so if you can't get a 30 year lease on the property at a million dollars a year
you got $30 million coming in they can help arrange for $20 million loan for example so we
can go out and get the infrastructure because that's what they do too that's part of their
service and they are the only people we can go to do to do that kind of stuff. We do rely on
their services to go out and seek financing.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: I'm thinking about the property management services. | know
that in-house Joey does a great job and the whole staff does a great job in with keeping
current with what's owed to us and contacting lessees when issues arise so I'm not fully
clear about the property management services and that would be (interrupted).

Mike Cruz (GEDA): Madam Chair, | think it also kind of refer back to the question that we
had at the last Chamorro Land Trust board meeting on whether the Commission intended
us to get involve with existing leases and licenses or the MOU only talking about going
forward. So originally this MOU was prepared thinking that you take over management of
leases that are in existence at that time we had even borrowed all the files on existing
leases, we inventory them, we developed fact sheets on each of them identifying what the
term of the lease was, what the issues of the existing leases were and we did all that stuff
in the basis that we thought that the Commission might have wanted GEDA to be involve
with the existing leases and not just new ones. If the intent of the Commission is just new
leases then we might need to take a look at some of the provisions that are on this MOU
because it wasn't really intended to do both.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So with your assumption that you would be taking over our
existing commercial leases would you also be charging a 10% to manage those same
existing leases or is this 14% and 10% is only charged to future leases?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): | think the intent of the 14 and 10 will apply to any revenues that are
received whether they are existing leases or new leases but again the question we raised
at the last meeting was is it the intent of the Commission to have the MOU applicable to
just future leases or all leases we were not sure at that time.

CLTC Meeting Minutes
March 15, 2018
9|50



Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: If the existing leases are not included how would the MOU
change?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We would need to remove as an example, there's under page 4 under
Cooperation by Chamorro Land Trust line 8. We probably have to remove line 20, line 22,
and 23, line 25 as all those provisions were intended to take over existing leases so things
like that might need to be change or removed. But that is essentially what we did, | think
under the previous MOU it was in effect and as we were working on the new MOU we
accessed the files here and we did a complete inventory of all the leases and we prepared
fact sheets of every one of them and identified the issues that need to (inaudible) the
Commission or the staff on so we did all that but if the MOU is only applicable to future
leases | mean, that's the Commission's offer.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Director, have you looked at what if they take over the existing
commercial leases and then we start receiving 14%?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | was only looking at the new ones moving
forward because the other ones are ongoing, I've already provided GEDA with the listing of
all the transmittals to the legislature with the resolutions that were approved for the
commission of the 5 different properties just so that they had (inaudible) what those
properties were for their purposes of getting the report to know what is already ready
available for leasing.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | guess I'd ask the director knowing staff capacity and ability
do you think that we need GEDA to manage those new and existing commercial leases or
is that something we can do in house.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Well, some of these other ones they can be
potentially large and just having them just a backup for assisting in any issues that may
come forward that we may not have the capacity...today | may say | have Joey tomorrow |
might not say | have Joey. | don't' know what the makeup of any of this department will
look like in a years’ time but the crunch we're going through right now so those are the
things | have available as a backup where there's an existing agency whose sole purpose
is to do these kinds of things is available to assist in those matters. Now ! hope to maintain
Joey but | do want to make sure the commissicn is moving forward, I'm not going to be
here forever and it's taken care off in this matter financially there’s a system in place now.
The invoicing and everything we can do or they can do but in the end it’s just a matter of
make sure our end of the money that we are supposed to get is received and deposited
property and then used for financing uses for infrastructure as it is intended to.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | see this MOU as using GEDA for your expertise to help us
find the financing for this capital improvement projects, putting together the RFP package,
and you know that whole process. I'm just concern that we're talking about existing leases
what would the impact be to our revenue which we | think up until today have always
thought that's what we're going to be getting but now if we sign this MOU and it includes
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existing leases we have to go back and say okay with 10% less of the revenue we've been
collecting what is that mean?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Well even in the previous MOU we (inaudible)
transferred any of those leases over...the two actions in that previous one, establish the
rules and regulations and then work on the Lajuna which is still off the table.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: The next comments i had | think is just really making clear
GEDA's roles and responsibilities and CLTC's rules and responsibilities. As I'm reading it,
it says GEDA's general consultancy and property management services under 1e “Prepare
Requests for Proposals (RFP) for the development and/or leasing/licensing of Chamorro
Homelands designated for commercial use”. I'd like to add the words “as requested by the
CLTC" so it's when we initiate to work with GEDA that's when you're activated and it's not
here’s our commercial inventory how about it.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): It was (inaudible) intent that the board will direct us on which
properties.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | guess | would just like to see that stronger language in there
that says that it's CLTC directing GEDA and 1g we have “in collaboration with", in g and h, |
see it as GEDA assisting and CLTC presiding and directing.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): CLTC will decide...normally process we go through we receive
proposals we will request the Commission to assist in the evaluation and we don't want to
evaluate all by ourselves without you. We want you involve in the process with Ancestral
Land Commission they normally assign one of the board members to assist in the
evaluation just so the board is aware of what's going on. But we wouldn’t make a
decision...we would bring that to the CLTC for them to decide so for “g" and “h” we do this
together. As it says in Section | that we would recommend but you would make the
decision.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So going back to “g" “in collaboration with the CLTC” when
you're evaluating these proposals I'm assume you have an evaluation spreadsheet that
you go through.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Yes, it's the whole procurement process and
that's the reason why their services is definitely for that because in this whole RFP process
it's got to be to the letter to the “t” it's really specific and so there’s an outline of things that
are done, everyone comes in and the evaluators normally will be your guys, somebody
from this Commission, someone from the staff, probably me, and then they assist in
evaluating the process and go through the steps and then we make a determination after
that, that it's been presented to the Commission to make that acceptance that, that's the
best proposal and then once you decide that, that's the best proposal then we go towards
that particular proposal and begin the process of the contract negotiations which we are
also a part of but they take the helm, the guide the process alone. It's a very complicated
process and the procurement laws, it's very specific and which we have to really be instep
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and they do it in a very professional way to make sure that's it's not prone for a litigation in
the future. But itis a real defined process that they know how to do and we don’t have that
expertise and | really...I've seen the built not only with the first one that we did with the
Chamorro Land Trust but also with the Ancestral Lands Commission as we gone through
processes of evaluation proposals. That a very methodological process.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | assume that the evaluation matrix is developed at the same
time the RFPs is put together so that would not be judging them on different criteria of what
we ask for right?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: No.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So it would be a very heavy collaborative efforts for us to work
with you and tell you what we are looking for in a potential lessee.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: But they have the background knowledge to
know what it is but we also have the say to make sure it's clear to everybody and then
once you issue out a proposal there will be a period of time in which you allow anybody
who had picked up the proposal request to submit questions. They will have a listing of all
those questions and then we have to come up with the answer to those questions.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): One advantage of GEDA is it has its own procurement authority we
don't need to go through the GSA and we've done it. The only protest we've had so far is
the Lajuna and that wasn't a deficiency of the RFP process it was because the Legislature
didn't pass the law.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So going back to 1e, g, and h.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): e will make the revision as you requested so | would say, “proposals
for the development under leasing designated for commercial use as directed by the
Chamorro Land Trust, g and h not exactly sure but we would take the lead on that but we
would need our involvement in the evaluation of proposals and in the negotiations and
obviously we could perform those functions without Chamorro Land Trust but we do prefer
that you involve in that your involve in it that's why we said in collaboration with you.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: I'm okay with that (inaudible) for g and h.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): For | we could say recommend the execution of any commercial lease
license agreement for approval by the Chamorro Land Trust if you prefer that.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: As you know through public law we are also then
require to submit the completed contract to the legislature for their approval and that's what
| will talk about.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Are you talking about “j"?
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Administrative Director Michael Borja: No contract can be greater than five years for all
contracts so you would then do a Determination of Needs to go beyond that so they will
help in the system doing those as well.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We would prepare the Determination of Need as part of our services,
we would take that Determination of Need and publicize it, receive comments from the
public on it and then presenting to the commission for approval to send the Determination
of Need to the Governor and eventually to the Speaker as required by the law.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: There's already has been one done for Ypao
Point but | don’t know (inaudible) may still be valid but one has been done a number of
years ago.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Just a type under *j" assist the CLTC “in” presenting. Under
the agreement no. 3 the Periodic Updates what updates would this be and how periodic?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): With Ancestral Lands Commission we provide it in their monthly
meetings but we could provide it as often as you like.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Maybe we can just specific “at the monthly commission
meetings update is provided on status. Monthly updates.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): If there are any issues with lessees we will bring them up more often.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So no. 4 “Cooperation by CLTC” that goes into our roles and
responsibilities.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | want to go back one step here, you were talking
about what are the ongoing things that would require their additional service at the 10%
level and even at 14%, part of the public law that allows for commercial leasing requires
periodic inspections, annual and non-schedules inspections of properties and that's where
they could go in and make sure that things are being done in accordance with what's going
on that's more details then what we may be aware of but that's the kind of requirements
that has to go into the contract that we will have to do periodic inspections.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Can we put that in? We do have a “k" to do all other things
necessary but if we can spell that out as part of their property management service
requirements. So going back to ‘j". J really doesn't include the Determination of Need,
does it? Maybe the Determination of Need will be another line item?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | don't think so | think in preparing to even do this
we have to go through that step anyway it wouldn’t be prudent to even put out a request for
a five year contract.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): There are many task that we would have to perferm in order to get to
various milestones that are identified here, we just didn't list everything but the
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Determination of Needs is one of the things that we do we also have to research all the
properties that are available for commercial lease that you directed us to take a look at or
to lease we would just have to do a lot of research on these things and we really didn’t
really specify each and every task. We could do that but (paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Those are things we could assess probably
making sure it's clear title right?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): (explaining the standard procedures of the lessee to submit a
proposal)

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Okay, going back to no. 4 Cooperation by CLTC | guess “a”
“provide GEDA with an inventory”, | guess it won't be the whole inventory, we make clear
that we're deciding which ones you will be working on.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Prabably only the ones that we've approved by
Resolution like | said 1 gave them that listing just to have an ideas on what is there._.it
wasn't the direction to do anything but it was just so that when they take it to their board
they can also something to talk about...here are what had been already
approved...through the process that we had to go through to get it approved.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We can revise that to reflect just the lots the Commission wants us to
lease out and not the whole inventory of CLTC.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: On “c” under no. 4 maybe we should include an abstract of
title on that particular lot that's (inaudible).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: They go in the system and go separately and get
a title company to do...it's the same thing as the Preliminary Title Report but what we issue
out and it's called Abstract Title Report.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): Just the question though, is the Commission authorize to lease
properties that don't have clear titie?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: No its registered land so you can see whether or
not it's registered. The ones we've selected are all registered lands.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So again “d”, “e", and “f" are all related to the exiting
commercial leases? We can leave them and decide once we've looked at the numbers
and what it would mean on our end. It would be great to hand over our entire portfolio to
GEDA for property management and all that but | don’t know if it (interrupted).

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: Maybe we can label it (inaudible) in the event that they are
going to take over the lease, put it in a different (paused).
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Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So for existing like at the time of this MOU for existing
commercial leases and licenses if the Chamorro Land Trust decides to (interrupted).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Let’s just say right now we are not looking at that,
right, and in the event down the line after this MOU has been executed there's going to be
an addendurn that changes that later on.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So we can strike it now?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: You don't have strike it but let's say you want to
make other changes later on because it's a living document and so if conditions change or
ideas change and things change we can make the addendum to the MOU to update what
our responsibilities are.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: If we leave it in is it authorizing to take over those existing
leases?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | don't think so. Just say we “shall” do these
things.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: It “shall” do the following. It does say “shall” for “d”, “e” and *f"

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We could amend “d”", “e” and “f” to reflect, | mean if you give them to
us then yes we can make some changes here.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Or just delete them out?

Nicolas Toft (Legal): Or change “shall” to “may”. What you can do then is have a
different number that “may do the following".

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So we will move “d", “e” and “f” under a separate number, new
number 5 so CLTC may...so it will say something the effect CLTC may choose to
(paused).

Mike Cruz (GEDA): It would be helpful if counsel...this MOU has to go to the AG anyway.
Nicolas Toft (Legal): (inaudible)

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We can create a new number starting out CLTC may provide the
license (inaudible).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So letter 4c CLTC will participate in the evaluation of
proposals, but then the selection, what happens at the Commission level without GEDA's
involvement, right? Because GEDA had already given the board the recommendation, we
were sitting at the table evaluating but GEDA is not going to be sitting here with us
deciding.
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Mike Cruz (GEDA): No, we would present it and then you would sign it. | think maybe
instead of selection we said ranking because you know you received more than one
proposal we will give you the ranking of those based on the evaluation that was conducted
so if we said it's based on the evaluation and ranking of respective developers.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Okay and then ‘" so the CLTC will “evaluate and act upon
commercial lease/license agreements recommended for execution by GEDA". I'm reading
that as we're going to executive what GEDA recommends, its more of where you're
deciding?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): The terminology may not be the best but it says “act upon” so you
would either accept our recommendation or not or director will do something else it's really
Chamorro Land Trust’s call.

Nicolas Toft (Legal): | think it's fine in either section whether under 4 or the new 5 what it
says is still pretty permissive as far as what it does.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: It doesn't bind us to (inaudible) recommendation?
Nicolas Toft (Legal): No just act on it.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So that was the same question for "k so [ think “k” is alright
too. You know something | didn’t see in here and | imagine it could be spelled out. Atthe
very beginning of the process once the CLTC has determined, this commercial property
we're ready to get a lease on there we would be providing you a directive this is the lot we
want to lease out but | believe the CLTC will do more than just direct you with okay here is
the lot number will be more of a here's the lot, here's what we would like to see there and it
would be, I guess, more of a guiding. We could say here's the lot find the highest and best
use but maybe that doesn't align with our Chamorro Land Trust goals or mission. | would
like to see something that says that the “Chamorro Land Trust provides with lease or
industry goals, guidelines, etc., which would inform your request for proposal”, because |
know in GEDA’s responsibilities it does say you will be preparing the RFP as directed by
CLTC but I think in the CLTC's responsibilities we would also have something that says the
same thing that we are going to be giving GEDA the vision if you want to put it that way.
What we would like to see in this property and then GEDA will take that vision and move
forward with it.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We can add that to (interrupted).

Nicolas Toft (Legal): | think it would be more a selection criteria because the thing with
RFP is you have to put in your how exactiy you're grading a proposal in the RFP before
you send it out so just having kind of a genetic vision isn't really kind of helpful as far as
what GEDA will need to do in preparing the RFP. it would be kind of providing the factors
for each individual lot, | guess it would be the way you probably want to do it depending on
where it is and what the CLTC want to do with each kind of (inaudible) individual lot
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because | assume something like Oka Point will be vastly different then say something in
Harmon or Yigo and so maybe just some sort of (inaudible) will be in cooperation in
developing the selection criteria for the RFP will be the way to put it.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | guess mine will be more of a bigger picture and | know we
are talking about the selection criteria would say this is exactly what we are looking for but
before we even get there we have to say, hey we would like to see this lot spore agriculture
development, right, whereas maybe GEDA sees a lot as that would be great for industrial
development or what have you.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): You know in regards to the use Madam Chair we normally don’t
specify the use, we normally say that it has to be consistent with the zone and if the
perspective developer requires his own change then we assist them to the extent that we
are allowed to by law. We don’t normally like to tell a developer or developers how they
could make money, what use they can put to the property other than what's allowed by law,
the zone here, if we said commercial lease for commercial purposes then you're narrowing
the perspective tenants and we would rather narrow them in the evaluation process and we
would do that as an example you would expect that an agricultural activity will pay less in
rent then say commercial or industrial activities. So that's how we kind of...we really just
don't specify a use for the property because it kind of predisposes that we know what
developers out there want to use the property for so we kind of go open-ended unless it's a
very specific thing for example the Lajuna where there was just gravel extraction or say
one of the properties that (inaudible) the one in Yigo for the proceeds are to be used for
infrastructure development. That's the kind of guidance we would need. So if you tell us
that property, the monies are going to be used for that purpose than we need to specify
that in the RFP that we are really not expecting the tenant to pay rent, we're expecting
them to build infrastructure and that's something that the tenant will need to know. That's
something that we wouldn't normally know unless the Commission tells us about it.

Nicolas Toft (Legal): But that's something you would want to do prior to the RFP being

issued to meet the criteria (inaudible) based on the fact that you had the wrong criteria in
the beginning it goes to the selection process and select what you think is the right tenant
for but it doesn't quite match the criteria unless you have a (interrupted).

Mike Cruz (GEDA): Oh no would have to respect the criteria and that criteria as the
counselor is saying would be corrected by the Commission and normally we would provide
a copy of the RFP before it goes out in draft form for the Commission fo take a look at and
we need to make sure that this is consistent with what the Commission wants.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: So on “a" then you could just say with specific
criteria at the very end...designated commercial...and under the scope Memorandum with
any specific criteria for that {inaudible).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Right, okay, so yea it was exactly for those types of properties
like the one in Yigo this is how we would like to see it developed and then that would inform
your development of RFP solicitation. And then under 4m “perform all inspections of
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current...” are these the same inspections Mike that you mentioned upon the new item
under GEDA, the periodic inspections as required by the public law or is this really just
taking GEDA's recommendations and us doing our due diligence and?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: It could be for both what the contact end up
saying there has to be these kinds of inspections.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Okay under 5 Payment for Services’ “c” where we talk about
how that 14% is itemized so it says, under 5c second sentence “once a lease or license is
executed, GEDA shall prepare and submit to CLTC a statement of costs incurred to include
an analysis of the amount of time needed to recover such costs, based upon GEDA's
share of payments.” Then it talks about dropping down to 10%. |imagine you already have
most of that information...you have the report by the time we're signing the lease, it has
already gone through all the steps in the process and knowing how things work it takes
time to finally get something sign. | guess I'm just asking if we can have the reports,
something in there that says we'll get the report by such a time and we can review it and
then decide, | guess, approve the report or...we've got to see it first before payment start
being made so just we can do our due diligence.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | think the cost definitely are going to take more
than one month’s payment so while that's ongoing we have to have to go through this
process of agreeing upon what these costs are and maybe what we are also looking here
is that at certain time periods is we're going to process we can just kind of address what
cost we have already incurred as we move along so we can do the building what but that's
(paused).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: That would be helpful.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We can do that like quarterly or however you want prior to the
execution of the lease. | don't think | can speak for the GEDA management or board
regarding approval of those cost and those are cost that are incurred by GEDA. Can CLTC
then say no we don't agree with that and if we said it cost us $50,000 to do something and
CLTC disagrees with that then what? What happens? GEDA doesn't get reimburse for its
cost | don’t know how GEDA would do that. | think in the original draft of this had approval
on by CLTC and GEDA management did not agree with that because it's the cost the
GEDA incurs so I'm not sure, but | think as far as every quarter or whatever providing you
with the cost that we've incurred | think we can do that but approval of those costs | can’t
decide.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | guess I'm looking at it, you know I'm a restaurant owner
right, we have 30-day net credit with our vendors where we get their products and at the
end of the month | have all the invoices and then | receive a statement and then | reconcile
those invoices. | do my due diligence | know | owe our vendor and | do my due diligence to
make sure that everything that | received I'm paying for. So | guess it's more of that kind of
thing because you are able to ...it says under no. 2 “GEDA may retait expert advisors,
consultants, and legal counsel as necessary” and if there's like a third party that you hired
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and you're charging us $50,000 for them, can we ask that report also gives us their bill or
their contract? Or is it just one itemized cost?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): | guess we could say that if GEDA employs outside services it could
be subject to CLTC’s approval but as far as the services that GEDA provides...so if it's
GEDA's staff spends a 100 hours working on something it might be difficult for GEDA to
say okay here's the 100 hours, here’s the cost for that 100 hours and Commission come
back and saying no we don’t agree with that or no it should be only 50 hours, | don’t know
how that's going to work because it's the service.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | understand. It's like when we hire an attorney and then they
send me the bill 'm not going to be questioning that my attomey spent eight hours doing
research, right, 'm going to pay the bill. Nick do you have anything to add?

Nicolas Toft (Legal): I'm trying to think of a mechanism to work that and | can't think of
anything other than it's just the difference between 14% and 10% and if it's something
where it appears like it repeatedly being abused then you always have the kind of record of
termination of the MOU as kind of failed safe option if you feel like there's....is just being
exploited but otherwise if the cost...! can’t think of a mechanism where you would have
some sort of a third party review of cost if there’s any sort of (paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Well, third party review the cost and then all of
this will actually come with the Public Auditor. She will definitely look at this kind of stuff on
their annual audits, they do already, they do review our procurements, their last audits they
looked at (inaudible) procurements that were done, they actually went down there to review
all the paper work and since it's a sealed bit they couldn'’t acquire it for their review, the
auditor went down to Piti to look at the files themselves. So it is subject for all kinds of
review and I'm sure if somebody in the legislature has a little tickle that we will be down
there to talk about it as well.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So if maybe we can leave that section as is and then up no. 3,
Provide Monthly Updates if that could include expenses incurred?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): So on “c” maybe we can say a “final statement of cost” and we will be
providing it periodically, monthly, then (paused). (Line 15 page 6)

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | think at the end what everyone will be looking at
is that we're doing our due diligence as a Commission to be watching out for over-cost and
stuff like that and be responsible for that and they too would have to answer to the same
kind of oversight that may occur on why certain costs might seem little overboard.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: For the professional consultants can we add that...| guess it
will be in the monthly updates. You tell us we're looking at hiring an expert for x, y, and z
that would be part of your monthly updates so we know what's coming.
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Administrative Director Michael Borja: | think that too if you guys had a need to do
something totally unusual like hire some special professional outside of the normal thing |
think the communication will be there that... hey look this has come up we need to hire a
civil engineer for certain kinds of civil work to be done or someone who can review coring
samples of a project because sometimes that's part of the thing, coring of the land.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): We haven't had to hire anybody special for any of the properties that
we leased out. For hospital point, | don't know, | mean that one is...the Oka Point that is a
different piece of property and I don't know what's going to be required for that.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: They got rid of all the concrete slobs, they all
over 50 years old.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: That's not on the table right now. | have no further questions.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: So we modify and make these corrections and
present it back on the next commission. In fact, I'll try and change this and get copies to
you guys as soon as possible to review.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Since this was approved by your board already?

Mike Cruz (GEDA): Yes. We had to present it to the board, in fact, it was a discussion
with the 14% and they directed 14 and 10% so this exact draft didn’t go to the board, it was
the previous version at that board meeting and they decided so eventually we will present it
again but (inaudible).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: | don't think that the changes that you are asking
to make are (inaudible).

Mike Cruz (GEDA) (GEDA): Just for informational purposes we're still within their decision
of 14% (inaudible).

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: On the next meeting you can ask for the status of our
existing lease what we have and what (inaudible).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: On the Fact Sheets, would you be able to share those with us
for the existing (inaudible) | mean the work's done.

Mike Cruz (GEDA): Yes, we provided those to...but we'll send it to you again. As a
matter of fact | have a sample.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Moving on to the next Old Business it's the Guam Football
Master Plan

2. Guam Football Masterplan
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Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So included in our packet is a Staff Report. This is the Guam
Hals’ Angels Football Association — Request to approve the second addendum delineating
the new lot designation of the leased premises now described at Lot 10057NEW-7
Municipality of Dededo.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: We withheld on signing of this until we had
discussions with Hals Angels Football Association until we get some of the couple things
we were missing Mr. Shiroma did provide that and so what you have a the copy of the
Master Plan that they developed and he also provided and a copy of the tax exemption
status so in the Master Plan he laid out what the project was going to look like statement of
what they are going to do there. The issue that we had had with this was that there was a
utility easement that passed through the center of this property and that our discussions we
have already instructed the Rugby people that, that easement is not for their use.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: and that was the Rugby’s lease amendment that we didn't
accept.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: And Mr. Shiroma was kind enough to agree that
(inaudible) that transition to discontinue the use of that by the end of this calendar year. So
he provided all the stuff...and technically this addendum is just to accept for the last
segment of their renewal and moving forward we are also looking at a later date to begin
the process for another term.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Sir did you want to state your name for the record.
tvan Shiroma: Hi my name is lvan Shiroma I'm representing Hal's Angels.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Going through the history sir, | know you've been through a lot
with us and | appreciate you coming foday and coming with this Master Plan, | see you
have a really good plans for the facility and | already know you've done a lot for our island
and the sport. My brother in law is a football player so I've gone up there to watch him
many a time so if 'm hearing correctly, director, the Football Association and the Rugby
has come to an agreement on the access on that easement?

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Well | have informed Rugby that they would no
longer have that access and they understand that. | just need to coordinate when the
transition time is going to be.

Ivan Shiroma: | had my acreage severed again just to come to a conclusion (inaudible)
where the squatters are at those were all part of my total acreage. | don’t want to deal with
those people...you know it's up to you guys how to deal with them but so now my total
acreage was severed again but I'm doing that just to (inaudible) and move forward so | can
continue with my football. That's all we do (inaudible).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So is that why it's this new lot {(inaudible)
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Administrative Director Michael Borja: This was the map that was originally made. The
original Lot was 10057 and when that's what he had that whole area to include where
these squatters are at and the Rugby and a section was portioned out specifically for
Rugby.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Are we looking at the map dated 2/27/177

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Yes.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: So the portion that was severed out because of the squatters
is a NEW R-7 is that right? | know in the June 16! meeting, we had questions about that
40 foot easement that went down the center where Rugby is accessing. It said that
easement must be deleted as per Public Works concurrence that it's a utility, has that
easement already been (interrupted).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: That's what this map did.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | know Director Borja, you mentioned that storm water run-off
and drainage was your main concern that's why you wanted to see this.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: The Master Plan to make sure that the
elevation...the elevation of the second field is not going to be the same as the first field,
right, it's much iower and he just ieveling it out. But we have a natural drainage area
towards the back near where the spotters are at...they saying it's the sink hole.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: I'm looking at the Master Plan, what is the French drain, I'm
not familiar?

Ivan Shiroma: Actually it has pipes in there it has more route and it's like a ditch that you
could walk (inaudible) .

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Mr. Shiroma, | was looking at the previous meeting (inaudible)
you talked about your need to be able to lock up and protect your assets. | am assuming
that this Master Planning includes that.

Ivan Shiroma: Yes. Now there is no conflict on whose trash because people like to go in
there and dump since that's an easement now anybody goes in there they go to the
backside where it's hidden from the road and dump trash there and both sides now can
point fingers as to that's theirs, that's mine. Stay on your side and put fence down the line
and good luck.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: So what part of your Master Plan has been permitted?

Ivan Shiroma: Just the moving of the soil there or backfilling that's the first thing
everything else is going to be in phases because (paused).
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Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: So you got your permit for the existing site both from EPA
and the Public Works?

lvan Shiroma: Yes, everybody signed off. Just for your information, whenever you
{inaudible) and you have a main playing field and you have a practice...we cannot keep
using the same one because you're going to keep tearing the grass up and the football is
the worse (inaudible) and lot of actions is down in the middle so it's always nice to have a
practice field and that's why I'm trying to create the practice field same with the rugby.
While we're on that subject | think they should also (inaudible) water too because they are
kind of higher and | think their second field is much higher elevations.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: Yea but there's no paved surfaces, that's the
thing...you cover the ground with asphalt to keep it from being (inaudible) from soaking in
the water.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: So your (inaudible) is designed for your parking?
Ivan Shiroma: Minimal parking; most of the parking (inaudible).

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: But for this plan right now that we are seeing you have
three sides for your French drain and can it be connected to the parking lot?

lvan Shiroma: Yes.

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: | appreciate the introduction and purpose of your Master Plan
| didn't know that the history and [ know your family as entrenched in those...| think the
plans looks great, | don't have any questions. We already approved the removal of the
easements.

Vice Chairman Joseph Cruz: On this second and then we will amend your existing lease
to lessen Lot 7 out of your (inaudible). Where would you identify your lease because if
your lease is now R6 what document are you going to use to reflect the new lot (paused).

Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: It sounds like we are reaching some kind of (paused).
Administrative Director Michael Borja: It doesn't change the terms it describes the lot.
Chairwoman Pika Fejeran: Thank you Mr. Shiroma.

Peter Walls (Rugby Club): Is there any public record on that as well because | was here to
represent the Rugby Club. My name is Peter Walls and I'm the President of the Guam
Rugby Club and in 2010 we came to a resolution with the Chamorro Land Trust to buy this
land and at the time that was calied the Master Plan and that plan included the road put in
around the side of the lot that allowed access to the Rugby Field. So that took about three
years of coming to these meetings (inaudible) to come up with the plan of this is what we
would like to do in order to go forward. That was passed, legal counsel at the time was
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there and saw all the documents so in 2010 there was a document that looks completely
different than what we looking at today so | just like to know what happened to that motion
to that plan and it just disappeared.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: When you came in and your lease is defined by a
specific map that you drew which severed out the portion that you have period that is your
defined land then you came in and asked for this easement that cuts through someone
else’s leased property which at the time the Commission approved it. This Commission
subsequently after the review of that easement and the determination of your access is
actually Lada Avenue, your legal access is Lada Avenue, not cutting through someone
else’s property and this Commission by motion revoked that process to allow that process
to allow that easement through somebody else's leased property. We could not and
should not have done that in the first place and that's what it is. We had that discussion
with Mr. Morrison that we also decided that...I told him that you could not have it that we
need to find the process in which to take the use of that easement which is primarily for
your water and for having a septic removal tank come in to find an alternate access in and
as you heard earlier its until the end of this calendar year to get that done. You have been
given...this property was originally leased in Toto to the Football and then it was severed
out you did a full map and it was approved and recorded and that was your property to be
leased and then to substantially ask for someone to create an easement through someone
else’s leased property should not have been done at all because you are not disrupting the
use of somebody else’s already leased property and that's the problem because your
access...if you hadn’t no legal access to your land then that probably would have gone but
you have a paved road on the other side called Lada Avenue which is the legal access we
would have not even allowed the severance of that land had there not been a legal access
and that easement would not have been some utility easement, it would have been a full
easement, a full right of way, but you already had access and that was Lada Avenue.

Peter Walls: and so during this time there was just no...the documents were just really
messed up there was no real definition of where that line was there was a fence going one
way and a fence going another way and (inaudible) this is Lot 1 or Lot 2 but it wasn't define
on this whole map because (paused).

Administrative Director Michael Borja: What map? | don't have it in front of me the
property map that you guys had but that survey map defined your lot (interrupted).

Peter Walls: It was ambiguous on who has what areas and that's why the DPW at the
time and Chamorro Land Trust at the time agreed in 2010 well this area right here is not
being used there is no body’s name on the slot which is 10057 up there so the edge of this
could be used for that purpose. That was just the question for that so there was a plan
done at that time.

Administrative Director Michael Borja: As the Chair mentioned earlier there has been a
lot of discussions on this and previous (inaudible) many of them heated and we don't want
to have that at all. We want everyone to be good neighbors for each other and it's all for

the sake of games and the participants of the games which are many youths and adults as
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well and we want to keep those games fo be as pleasant with each other as possible and
the neighboring of each other (interrupted). We want the use of those lands that are being
used for public goods to continue on each of you guys both you and the previous speaker
have lot of sports that you do that are good for the community and your license agreements
are both going to be coming up pretty soon we want to look forward to being renewed
again for that sake and just because you put a lot of energy and expenses into these
properties we don't want to see it disrupted into something else. 1t serves a greater good
to many people, many children throughout the island, the schools especially and other
extra intramural activities so it is a good thing that you guys have been doing we just really
need to make sure that now each of you have been fully defined by your survey maps,
yours came first, you severed yourselves out of the total and what was left is the remnant
as we show in this other map. We even have to reduce further because it included an area
where they were a lot of swatters that we just could not displace and so we had to take that
into account. The thing we were holding up for the longest time with the Football's, unlike
you guys they have not submitted a Master Plan, and you guys submitted a full Master
Plan, you guys are good, you have all your documents and so we (inaudible) to be exactly
the same. Our concern is to make sure was to make sure that there was not going to be
any kind of flooding in the area because we know there’s a lot of water that runs from
upstream down to there and it doesn't happen every time but when you get those
significant down pours you do want to make sure that nobody is going to get flooded. My
concern was even though there's squatters on the land we got to be concern about them
as well that they are not flooded out and displayed because then it becomes a more social
problem for everybody so that's the issue. But we are not looking out to try to disrupt your
issues in this whole matter what we are trying to do is just have peaceful coexistence with
everybody that's using this Chamorro Land Trust properties in that area that's providing a
great community service and it's authorized for that use under the law specifically that's
why your terms is just limited to 21 years, there’s no requirements for us to go get
legislative authorization it's already there for this particular kind of use and so § know you
guys...we're not here to try to disrupt what you are trying to do we just want to make sure
that for the property that they been leased, there's no disruption because of an easement
that should not be there. You have to begin to look to see that the legal access for your
property is Lada and as | mention before Lada is not very difficult to access there's actually
just go two blocks up and there's this beautiful paved road that cuts through the jungle.
You don't have to go through speed bumps or around houses and just make an immediate
left turn and half a mile down you're there. In fact, even across the street as you guys
already know where all the cultural centers are and so there’s a lot of activities going on,
and that's what this area was created for. The legislature put those cultural centers there
to be a community area and that's what it's turning into.

Peter Walls: and so that seems to be a problem then they are having with the soccer at
the moment, like this, just no field there. It's just tons and tons of kids that want to play and
in 2010 we really didn't have a problem but then all of a sudden the women on Guam
decided they want to play rugby and all of a sudden that number just doubled so the
increase was not what we expected at all as we thought it was just a guys' thing but all of a
sudden it became a much bigger demographic started to get involved and now same as
Ivan we just had kids everywhere and when they had an event and we have an event
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